KEY MESSAGES FROM FEBRUARY 22, 2024 VESTRY MEETING

- It has been confirmed that there will be two Indigenous services led by Rev Alexander Campbell one in June and one in September.
- January 2024 had an operating deficit of \$9,262. Parishioner contributions were considerably lower than usual at \$14,252. The extreme cold spell in January may have been a contributing factor. Total expenditures for the month were \$25,717.
- Vestry voted to approve a contract with Action Roofing of Regina for services to repair several roof segments on Immanuel Anglican Church for the total cost of \$20,000 including all taxes and an allowance for extras.
- Pat Hall, Treasurer, reported that the interest on the Immanuel Legacy Trust account will not be known until April 2024.
- Bette-Lou Paragg, on behalf of Ralph Paragg, advised that paperwork is being completed for 25 refugee co-sponsorships that were approved at the January 24, 2024 Vestry meeting.
- Vestry members finalized the last details of the Annual General Meeting which was held on February 25, 2024.
- Outgoing Vestry members Warden Diane Gingras and Secretary Bette-Lou Paragg were thanked by Vestry.
- Several items were noted as transitioning to the new Vestry for Action.

Vestry 2024

Thanks to everyone who attended the Annual General Meeting on February 25th, 2024. Here is your new vestry:

Rev. Eimsook Joung Deacon Susan Page

Oludare Adedeji Tomi Adewumi Marlene Abbo
Rod Ashley PL Bastian John Bowman
Pat Hall Kurtis Krug Andrew MacPhail
Maureen Pardoe Morina Rennie Joanne Shurvin-Martin

Richard Simpson Jenny Williams

Comments or questions can be directed to info@immanuelanglicanregina.ca The first meeting of the new Vestry will be Thursday, March 21, 2024.